Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

July 11, 2017
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Bernard Rod, Daniel Caplan, Wolfgang Ludwigs, Sidney Green, Joshua Lamel, Nicholas Jackson, Jane Merkin, Corinne Yourman
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Eric Friedman
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the June meeting were approved.
New Advisory Committee members Nicholas Jackson and Jane Merkin were introduced.

Old Business
Staff noted that Joshua Lamel completed the required Open Meetings Act Training.  Nicholas Jackson and Jane Merkin stated that they completed the training, as well.  They will email staff copies of the certificate of completion. Bernard Rod stated that he placed OCP pamphlets at the Davis library.  Dan Caplan is still coordinating with Eric Friedman about a possible town hall meeting at the Promenade.  Staff reminded the Committee to look at the A-Z section of OCP’s website and make recommendations as far as updating and adding content.  Eric Friedman discussed OCP’s upcoming temporary relocation to the old District 1 police station on Seven Locks Road.  Sidney Green followed up on the suggestion to follow up with community liaisons.  Corinne Yourman suggested waiting until September to send messages.
New Business

The Gov Delivery Statistics previously distributed were discussed.  Mr. Lamel noted that issues regarding the open rate could have to do with whether emails are getting caught by automated spam filters or Microsoft’s new “clutter” folder.  Issues regarding the click through rates are a content issue, and could be affected by formatting.  Mr. Lamel was not surprised about the social media statistics, as it is not natural for people to interact with OCP in this way.  He says that there is also an issue with the Facebook algorithm being thrown off because of sensationalism.  Mr. Jackson suggested that links to content on Facebook and Twitter appear in the newsletter.  Mr. Lamel suggested that OCP engage with other Facebook feeds and Twitter handles to get more visibility.
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of June.  Retail cases topped the list of those received, followed by Home Improvement and Automotive.  The County Executive’s Office launched a new business portal aimed at helping small businesses navigate County laws.  OCP has added a Recent Scam section to its website, and has contacted the Maryland Cash Academy and Cashback to get OCP links on their websites.  OCP investigator Lorena Bailey was featured on a Radio America show addressing consumer scams targeting the Latino community.
The meeting adjourned at 9:20 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 5, 2017, at 8:30 a.m., at 100 Maryland Avenue, Room 255.
